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GENERAL MEETING

                      November 15, 2018
         Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treas
Shanna Owens – SPC OEM
Tracy Nyitrai – CCMC/DRMC
Rickey McLester – Halo Flight

Ann Bryan – SPC E911
Stan Upton – Refugio County

Leroy Moody – Board Member

Gwen Duhart – SPC R&B 2
Ricardo Ortiz – Chemours

Macy Culpepper – SPC OEM

Lynn Pearce – Aransas Pass
John Petty – E.ON


Kenneth LaFavers – E.ON

Tim Dorn – ARC
Tim Vanlandingham – Voestalpine
Danielle Hale – POCCA

Johnny Gonzales – GCGV
Scott Nelson – GCGV


Dan Gibson – Taft VFD

Alex Garcia – ARC
Nathan Kelley – Aransas Pass FD
Clara Rieder – SPC HD

Michael Barda – MODA Midstream
Robert Luna – Ingleside PD

Laura Mahany – Air Liquide

Evan Lytle – Air Liquide
Wesley McDaniel – TX GLO

Erik Lawrence – Cong Cloud’s Off.
   
I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m. He gave a welcome and thanked everyone for being in attendance. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the September General meeting minutes and asked if there was a motion to approve them and RJ Thomas made the motion to approve the September General meeting minutes and it was 2nd by Tracy Nyitrai and the motion passed. Brandon then asked everyone to go around the room and introduce themselves and Sara Williams introduced herself as the new Secretary/Treasurer and Macy is the Administrative Assistant. Brandon said he would like to get Industry Players to sit on the board. If you are interested, please let him know.  He said he recently started working at Moda Midstream as the Health, Safety and Security Manager. His cell number is the same and he gave out his office number and current email address but that will be changing.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
II. 
Financial Report: Sara said there is $22,821.36 in the bank.  We recently received reimbursement for Hurricane Harvey in the amount of $13,600 and they received a letter from FEMA stating the project is closed out. Rick McLester made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by Ricardo Ortiz and the motion passed.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said he has nothing new to report.    
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – their Communications Exercise is scheduled for December 11 – 12. He will be addressing difficulties with industry’s interoperability. If they don’t have it in their plans how do they communicate with first responders.  RJ Thomas said they will be having their first planning meeting for the 2019 Hurricane Conference on the 27th. Anyone is welcomed to attend and volunteers are always welcome. 
3.   Fire Chiefs – Steve Loving – was not present. Tim Vanlandingham said the last Fire Chiefs meeting was back on February 13th. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he knows everyone has done their After Action Reports for Hurricane Harvey but please look at that last page. If you see things that can be corrected please do so, don’t just put it on the shelf. RJ Thomas said he has been with the COG for fifteen years and he has access to fifteen years’ worth of After Action Reports. Hurricane Harvey AAR’s were finalized in August and if any of the EMC’s need to review any he can pull them.  
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – told everyone to look at the handouts she provided. She said Ebola is still ongoing as well as the mosquito problems. Her handout has links for Flu information such as where to get your shots and Flu vaccines have been updated to better match the viruses. The nasal spray flu vaccine is an option for two year olds through forty-nine years of age. The CBRAC will be holding a First Regional Behavioral Health Committee meeting on November 14. The State of Texas Emergency Assistance Registry (STEARS) continues to reach out to home health agencies to make sure they have a plan and register clients in STEAR. Their Stop the Bleed Campaign is in full swing. To schedule a class, you may contact her or John Phillips. Brandon said he would like STB training available for the LEPC and Industry. He said Tracy is willing to do this for them. If you are interested, he needs the name and number of attendees. He will host the training at Moda Midstream. Tracy said she needs a good date for everyone. Brandon said mid-December would be good. There was some more talk about how many students per class, instructors, length of the class, etc. Tracy said they have taught STB to over 2000 members of our community. Over 1,700 high school students have been educated. The Corpus Christi Medical Center will be doing Hospital First Receiver Training until the end of the year and they also have an upcoming drill.  Dr. Regional Medical Center will be holding its First Annual Cardiovascular, Stroke and Trauma Innovations Symposium January 18, 2019. They provided fall prevention education to eight local nursing homes and senior centers. They received night lights, grip socks, flashlights and educational newsletters. They did Fall Prevention Bingo with the seniors and some of them got pretty competitive, they called it Slip and Fall Bingo. Claire Reider said they are working with Nursing Homes to get residents registered with 211. There are around ten cases of salmonella a month so please cook your turkey until well done. Cold Season is upon us so please get your Flu shots. 
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz – said they are continuing with Code Red sign ups. They were at the San Patricio County Health Fair and there was a good turnout.                                                                                                                7.      Resource & Funding – Rick Ott – was not present. 


    


         8.     Training –  RJ Thomas – said the Homeland Security Grant is still ongoing but the amounts have been shrinking. If you want any specific training give him a call. 
IV. Action Items: Appoint/Select Subcommittee Chairs:   Brandon said if anyone is interested in serving as a Subcommittee Chair to please speak up now. He asked if anyone was interested in serving as the Public Information Chair, hearing none he asked Ricardo Ortiz if he would like to continue to serve in that position and Ricardo said yes. Danielle Hale made a motion that Ricardo Ortiz serve as the Public Information and Awareness Chairman and it was 2nd by Tracy Nyitrai. Brandon said Rick McLester is serving as the Chairman for Hazard Analysis and Vulnerability. RJ Thomas made the motion that Rick McLester serve as Chair for Hazard Analysis and Vulnerability and it was 2nd by Danielle Hale. Brandon asked Rickey McLester if he is willing to continue serving on the Exercise Design subcommittee and he said yes. Tracy Nyitrai made the motion and it was 2nd by Tracy Nyitrai. Brandon said for the Resource and Funding Subcommittee that Rick Ott’s last day will be December 31 and Gary Moore will be taking his place. The Commissioner from Precinct 2 has always served on that Subcommittee and the reason being is that they are near industry and it is easier for them to reach out to industry. So Gary Moore will serve on that subcommittee. Brandon said Leroy Moody is currently serving as the chairman for Communications and Tracy Nyitrai is on Health and Medical.  Danielle Hale made a motion that Gary Moore serve as Resource and Finance chairman, Leroy Moody serve as Communications Chair and Tracy Nyitrai as Health and Medical Chair and it was 2nd by Ricardo Ortiz. Brandon said Training Subcommittee is RJ Thomas. Fire Chiefs is currently held by Steve Loving, Brandon asked if there were any nominations for Fire Chiefs and Rick McLester made a motion to nominate Nathan Kelley and it was 2nd by Clara Rieder and the motion passed. Someone said the Fire Chiefs Subcommittee is not listed in the Bylaws and Brandon said it needs to be added.  
V. Special Topics: Halo Flight Presentation by Rickey McLester:  Rickey introduced himself and said he would like to educate you on Halo Flight. Their mission is to provide emergency medical transport for critically ill or injured persons requiring medical or trauma facilities within the south Texas service area as well as patient transfers to facilities outside the region to San Antonio, Houston and Austin. Halo Flight began in 1987 and they have three area facilities, one is in Alice, Beeville and the main headquarters is in Corpus Christi and they cover twenty-six counties. They transport Driscoll Children’s Hospital patients as well. They are a 501c3 organization and they rely on donations. On average they receive three calls in a twenty-four-hour shift. He spoke some more then showed a video called Halo Flight - When Minutes Count. It was an in depth video explaining their services. Rickey spoke about the “golden hour” on how important it is to get trauma victims emergency care within the first hour. He spoke about programs and services such as Critical Care Transport, Outreach Education, EMS Training Academy and Landing Zone Safety. He talked about their helicopters and equipment, the Advanced Medical Staff, the Communications Center and Education and Training.  There was some more discussion and a few questions from the audience. Danielle Hale asked about flying in winter weather conditions. Rickey said any precipitation will affect the lift but they will fly as long as it is not freezing. There were a few more questions. Brandon spoke on the Guardian Plan. It cost $35.00 per household and it is well worth it because without the plan you would pay $20,000 and up. Brandon said it would be good for Industry to get a pre plan for your facility. There were some more discussions. Rickey gave a very informative presentation. Brandon asked if anyone would be willing to give a presentation at the January meeting and Laura Mahany from Air Liquide said she will.  
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is January 17, 2019. 
VII. Public Comments:  There were no public comments. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Ricardo Ortiz made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Stan Upton. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:44 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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